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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO. 147-A
COMMITTEE: General Welfare

	TITLE:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to reporting on supportive housing

	Sponsors: Council Members Members Levin, Brannan, Ayala, Rosenthal, Grodenchik, Reynoso, Rivera, Kallos, Dromm, Koslowitz, Menchaca, D. Diaz, Gibson, Lander, Feliz, Koo, Louis, and Chin


	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Int. No. 147-A would require the Department of Social Services (DSS) to annually report the number of individuals eligible for, referred to, accepted to, rejected for, and still awaiting placement in supportive housing disaggregated by age, gender, race, population category, the average length of time the client has been homeless, the client’s current shelter placement or whether the client is an unsheltered person, and the referral source. Additionally, the proposed legislation would require DSS to report the reasons a client has been rejected for placement. 


	EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take immediately.

	FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2023

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY22
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY23
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY23

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-) 
	$698,750
	$97,500
	$97,500

	Net
	$698,750
	$97,500
	$97,500




	IMPACT ON REVENUES:  It is anticipated that there will be no impact on revenues with the passage of this proposed legislation. 

	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that the fiscal impact of this proposed legislation in Fiscal 2022 would be $698,750, and $97,500 in Fiscal 2023 and in the outyears. To produce the required reports DSS would have to develop the technology to merge data from DHS’ Client Assistance and Rehousing Enterprise System (CARES) system and HRA’s Coordinated Assessment & Placement System (CAPS) system, which would cost approximately $650,000 in Fiscal 2022. DSS has sufficient personnel and contractual resources available to maintain the technology, but would require a dedicated staff analyst to track required data. Personnel costs in would amount to $48,750 in Fiscal 2022, and ongoing annual personnel costs would total approximately $97,500 in Fiscal 2023 and in the outyears. 

	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund

	SOURCE OF INFORMATION: Mayor’s Office of City Legislative Affairs
                                              Department of Social Services
                                              New York City Council Finance Division

	ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: Dohini Sompura, Unit Head
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: Stephanie Ruiz, Assistant Counsel
        Regina Poreda Ryan, Deputy Director
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced to the Council on January 31, 2018 as Int. No. 147 and was referred to the Committee on General Welfare (the Committee). A hearing was held by the Committee on April 24, 2018, and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Int. No. 147-A, will be voted on by the Committee at a hearing on December 8, 2021. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 147-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on December 9, 2021.
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